

Mountain View Skating Club Board of Directors Meeting Minutes	
Meeting called to order 7:39am. March 18 <sup>th</sup> 2023	
Attending: Sarah, Leslie. Via Zoom: Lindy, Lyndsay, Tonya, Bre, Melissa. Not in Attendance: Ari, Chelsea, Holly	
Leslie moved, Lyndsay seconded to approve previous meeting minutes	
Officer Reports	
President	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>USFSA increasing dues by \$10/person. We had talked about a \$5/member increase. Will create a cost breakdown for April meeting</li> </ul>
VP	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nothing to report</li> </ul>
Treasurer	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Balances are looking good.</li> <li>General account ~\$4,400, Performance Squad ~\$800</li> <li>We need to pay for ice and coaching but Eagles money will be coming in</li> </ul>
Secretary	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>See reports</li> </ul>
Junior Board	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Girls are liking the communication and skill building activities</li> <li>Brainstormed what they want from group: friendship, skating, volunteer opportunities</li> <li>Excited about Breeze Thru Car Wash fundraiser, Looking into Little Caesars again</li> <li>Would like to let Jr Board run their fundraisers and allow them to allocate those funds</li> </ul>
Performance	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>11 skaters registered for the Spring Showcase</li> <li>See notes for other updates</li> </ul>
Fundraising	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>See notes</li> </ul>
Competition	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Registration is up and open, giving \$10 early bird savings thru end of month</li> <li>3/4 registrants have purchased t-shirt</li> <li>DI went really well</li> <li>Looking into Ice Cream social after Ft Collins Invitational</li> <li>Post reminder on social media weekly</li> <li>Club is in 4<sup>th</sup> place, several clubs went to Aspen</li> <li>Pictures on Facebook were successful, several parents sent in pictures</li> <li>Do we want to host a volunteer lunch during competition?</li> </ul>
Events	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Adult Skate Recruitment night – could do a Saturday Skate night and Stellas</li> <li>Want to expand Skills and Drills in July and August</li> <li>Summer Pizza Party</li> </ul>
Social Media	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Connected with Laramie skate club. They are interested in summer stuff as their ice closes in April</li> <li>Cheyenne's ice closes mid-March</li> </ul>
Membership	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Readdressed cost increases</li> </ul>
Unfinished business	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Director's and Officers insurance - Sarah found a plan that is \$550/year, \$1m coverage</li> <li>Does this meeting time work? This meeting was rough</li> </ul>
Action Items	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Fundraising to look for sponsors/discounts/donors for upcoming events and general fund</li> <li>Membership committee will work on breaking out where membership fees go</li> <li>Need to look into \$1k/year storage expense - can we get a smaller unit? Need to schedule a board work day at the storage unit in the spring.</li> </ul>
Meeting adjourned at 8:21am	